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whistle, shape note singing, and other things 
traditional. 

In other words, it's a rich scene for all its 
being seldom seen by media, and one that makes 
me believe that, for all its problems, and despite 
all its politicians, Canada is for real, now and for 
as long as I can see. 

This column I see as a hugely important part 
of the Bulletin. I think we are all interested in the 
goings on of other lovers of traditional music, and 
I want these pages to reflect the diversity of these 
activities. 

I am trying to assemble a roster of 
contributing editors from all parts of the country 
who will send me news of traditional music 
happenings in their area. My aim is to have at 
least one representative from each province and 
territory. I'm short a few: Nunavet, for example, so 
if you know of someone who would be a great 
contributing editor please let me know. 

In the meantime, keep picking and singing. 

From the President 

I would like to begin by thanking two of our outstanding members, George Lyon 
and John Leeder, for their many years of service on behalf of the society and for 
faithfully producing the Bulletin for so many years. Their dedication and hard work 
has been remarkable, and we all owe them a tremendous debt for thei r efforts to 
promote tradit ional music in Canada. 

Second, I would like to thank Lome Brown for taking on the main 
responsibilities of the Bulletin. Lorne has already come up with some new ideas and 
innovations which you will see in this issue. 

One of Lome's ideas was to have the President write a brief column about his or 
her activities, so I'll try to be as brief as possible. I was very happy tha t CSTM 
participated in Toronto 2000: Musical Intersections, as this was the only time these 14 
music societies have ever met together. (As a member of both the Local 
Arrangements Committee and the Program Committee for the overall conference, I 
can assure you that no one in their right mind would ever want to undertake 
something like this again!) 

The conference had more than 3,500 registrants and I believe that CSTM 
presented panels, a concert and jam session of very high quality. The Society still 
needs new members and new financing. John Leeder has been very successful in 
obtaining funding for the Bulletin, but we are still on a shoestring budget. Please 
promote CSTM to your friends, colleagues and students and contact me or any Board 
member if you have ideas for potential funding. 

In terms of my own musical interests, I continue to teach a variety of music 
courses a t Ryerson University in Toronto, including world music, musicology and 
film music. I am also continuing my research with a team of nursing professors on 
the potential effects of music for people with breathing difficulties. 

Leslie Hall 
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